## Office of County Commissioners October 16, 2018 Gillette, WY

The Campbell County Board of Commissioners met with the County Managers, Tuesday, October 16, 2018 at 2:00 PM.

Present were Micky Shober, Mark Christensen, Rusty Bell, Commissioners and Susan F. Saunders, County Clerk. Matt Avery, Clark Kissack, Commissioners and Robert Palmer, Commissioners Administrative Director, were absent from the meeting.

Phil Harvey, IT Director, provided an update on the Security Awareness Training.

Discussion was held with Kevin King, Public Works Director, on being short staffed on the Custodial Section of his department.

Discussion was held with Ivy McGowan-Castleberry, Public Information Coordinator, on the courthouse participating with Gillette Main Street and having trick or treaters in the courthouse on Halloween from 12:00 PM to 5:00 PM.

Tine Crider Honeycutt, Risk Management Specialist, introduced Lexi LeBar, HR Benefit Specialist, and provided information on health care costs, benefit enrollment dates and the merit increase.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 2:40 PM.

Susan F. Saunders, Clerk

Board of County Commissioners

Mark Christensen, Chairman

Board of County Commissioners